

ROTARY CLUB OF MILLICENT

P.O. Box 277, Millicent SA 5280 *Chartered May 20th 1957*

Meets Millicent Community Club, Thursday 6:10pm Apologies to Treasurer Eddie Hann 87354225



OFFICE BEARERS

RI PRESIDENT: John F Germ

DG 9780: Stephen Lamont email: stephenlamont9780@gmail.com

President: Rosey Pounsett Phone: 0488533375 email: roseypounsett@internode.on.net **Vice-President**: Rob Chambers Phone: 08 87354302 email: rchambers3@bigpond.com

Secretary: Phil Golding Phone: 08 87333146 m 0457494297 email: jennifer.golding6@bigpond.com

Programme: Max Blacketer Phone: 08 8733259 email: blacketer@bigpond.com

Nigel MacLennan Phone: 08 87332842 email: nigel.maclennan@internode.on.net **Bulletin:** Phil Golding Phone: 08 87333146 m 0457494297 email: jennifer.golding6@bigpond.com

Sargeant of Arms: Tony Morello 08 87333816 email: angelmor@bigpond.com

NEXT MEETING: 6.00 for 6.30pm Thursday 15th June 2017 MEETING 3000 CHANGE-OVER DINNER

ANNIVERSARIES AND BIRTHDAYS:

Inductions: David Edwards 8th June 1984, Max Blacketer 23rd June 1972

Birthdays: Ros Varcoe 10th June, Peter V 20th June

COMING EVENTS and ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- Rotary Park Working Bee: 4th July!

DINNER MEETING: General Business 1st June 2017

-eNews District: Phil updated from the content

- -RYouthExchange: KIAS is the planned school for Morgan Loder from Canada whose planned arrival is July 2017!
- -Emily Jennings, a Millicent lass attending Tenison College and studying Mandarin, seeks cash support for Shanghai Oz/Chinese Student Culture event in July. Board committed \$250.
- -Cambodian Water Project report correspondence from Dr Bryan Humphrey
- -Shed Working Bee Saturday 3rd @ 10am

-John Buhlmann outlined his Genetic Heritage enabled because of a family gift for genetic-

testing.





June 1st General Business Contd:

-Eddie H spoke of the District Assembly's message on Country Membership (most Clubs in the same boat) and reminders about Risk Management for Insurance purpose. (all events to be advised to Insurer. Operating Procedures to be simple and clear for all participants with Risks considered in written form)





Pastor Arthur and Rotary Elders

Arthur and Nita with young Stephen and Helen

Dinner Meeting June 8th: Pastor Arthur Tzanakis (Nita and children Stephen and Helen)

- -the Tzanakis family is leaving Millicent and moving to the Copper Triangle after Arthur has worked for 4 years in the Millicent Baptist Ministry and District's Industrial Chaplaincy
- -Arthur's early employment was in his family Chicken Shop in Semaphore where he experienced his attraction to Christ's Gospel in 1993 and later commenced 4 years theological study from 1998.
- -as a theological student he earned income by driving taxis and first visited Millicent with a \$530+ taxi fare from Flinders Medical Centre including Male patient 'with drip' and his supportive Wife; coffee at Salt Creek!
- -early ministry was with Westcare in Adelaide CBD
- -in 2006 Arthur went to Pt Pirie for three and a half years
- -2009 went to Cambodia for 4 weeks familiarisation and returned in mid-2010 where he Ministered with the organisation Global Interaction
- -In 2012 Arthur met Nita in Cambodia and were married in Australia January 6th 2013
- -October 2013 the Tzanakis moved to Millicent where Arthur worked 3 days remuneration from Millicent Baptist church and 2 days from Industrial Chaplaincy.
- -Arthur emphasised the nature of Community in Millicent and Districts which has been particularly evident at times of sad personal loss
- -the Farewell for the Tzanakis at the end of May was very moving for them.
- -Arthur and Nita have appreciated the community support of their neighbours, Max and Dot Blacketer; football loyalty was the only issue of dispute.
- -Questions of Arthur included Semaphore, Cambodia and Chaplaincy in a non-churched context. Arthur stressed that Chaplaincy is about relationships and care which he suggested was his primary calling to Community Ministry.

- General Business June 8th:
 -DG Changeover 25th June: Rosey and Stewie attending
 -Casterton's 70th invitation received
- -Rotary Code of Conduct on Website: Phil to circulate
- -Monday 5th June Webinar on membership was followed by Rosey.
- -Saturday's Working Bee to 'stocktake and declutter' the Rotary Shed went well (Blue Van to go. jockey wheels reappointed, Marquee to go, Tarpaulins rationalised, White Van improved and possible light weight marquee to complement it)
- -Rotary Park Working Bee on Tuesday went well with mulch distribution continuing to be a work-inprogress. WRC has dealt with a Risky Stringy Bark: wood is available for Bill Cull's lumberjack skills and other members who are interested.